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Julie Hommelhoff                  19th  March 2020 

               Principal                                                      

NEWSLETTER 
PO Box 66 NORTH BENDIGO 3550 

SCHOOL : www.lightningreefps.vic.edu.au 

    Phone: 5443 2501                                                                                             
   ELC :  www.bendigoregionalymca.org.au 

                                                   Phone: 5444 6666 

Please remember 

smoking is 

banned within 

four metres of  an 

entrance to all 

Victorian Schools  

and within the 

school grounds 

BE YOUR BEST BE RESPECTFUL BE CO-OPERATIVE 

  

  

BE RESPONSIBLE 

 

EASTER  

RAFFLE 

Please donate an 

egg to make this 

a great        

fundraiser.  

More eggs, more 

prizes. 

 

 

 

It is with great sadness, that I inform you of Elaine Wickham’s passing. Elaine 
enjoyed teaching Art to our students, immensely. LRPS was a place of         
happiness and rejuvenation for her. A place where she could share her          
inspiration and love of creativity with our students, our staff and the wider 
community. 

We will miss Mrs Wickham, her sense of humour, her kindness, her inspiration 
and most of all her presence every day. Farewell…. 

Rest in Peace, Elaine  

Our thoughts are with you and your family/ friends right now 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Raffle 
We are running our annual Easter Raffle. Raffle tickets are due back on 
Thursday 19th March. Please send in Easter egg donations as soon as you 
can, to support this great fundraiser.  
The raffle will be drawn next week..  

 

Dahlia and Arts Saturday 21 March – CANCELLED 
Gym Floor – Re-surfacing 
The gym floor will be re-surfaced the week of the 23 - 27 March. We are unable to 
enter this area during this time. 
Breakfast Club will be cancelled for this week only. Music program location TBC. PE 
will be outside (AFL segment). Assembly will be held in LC 2.  
Toilets can still be used. 

 

The 2020  School Implementation Plan and 2019 Annual Report 

are now available  to be read on the Lightning Reef  PS web 

http://www.lightningreefps.vic.edu.au
http://www.bendigoregionalymca.org.au
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End of Term  
A reminder that school finishes at 2.15pm on Friday 27th  March.  
Term Two commences on Tuesday 14th April.  

  

Respect, Co-operation, Responsibility, Be Our Best 

Enjoy the weekend! 

 

Julie Hommelhoff 

Principal 

Room 4 News 

For inquiry this term Room 4 have been exploring how technology has changed over time. We have 

looked closely at the technology that was around when Mr Millar was a child and how it has evolved and 

changed into what it is today.  

In particular we have looked at how mobile phones have replaced lots of different devices/old technology 

and how mobile phones now have the ability to do lots and lots of things that help our everyday life.  

Below is a brainstorm we completed as a class to come up with all the things you can do on a mobile 

phone.  

It has been really interesting to see just how powerful these devices have become.  

I wonder if you can come up with any more ideas that we might have missed? 
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 PARENT/CARER DETECTION AND TREATMENT RESPONSIBILITIES 
Parents and carers have the primary responsibility for the detection and treatment of head lice.  
Responsibilities include: 

 not sending their children to school with untreated head lice 

 using safe treatment practices which do not place their child's health at risk 

 regularly checking for lice or eggs in the hair of their child and other household members 

 notifying the school: 

 if their child is affected 

 when treatment commenced 

Woo  Hoo !! Raven raised $265.40 

from his fundraising for the Leukaemia 

Foundations World’s Greatest Shave. 

We had many students and staff with 

“Crazy Hair” supporting Raven’s 

efforts. Thank you to everyone who 

donated. 

 

            Co-operation in the  playground 

 

Breakfast Club 

There will be no 

breakfast club for the 

remainder of the 

term. Sorry.  

 

Muticultural Week & 
Harmony Day 

These events have 
been cancelled until 

later in the year. 
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  Happy Birthday to  

Ember T 

We hope you have/had a 

lovely day. 

SWIMMING 
Our swimming program has been cancelled next week. 

FUN RUN 
 
Our school Fun Run will take place on the last day of Term, 27th March, from 12-1.30. 
Students are encouraged to wear their house colours.  

Unfortunately, no visitors or spectators can attend. 
 

EASTER RAFFLE 

The raffle will be drawn next week 

Thank you to the people who have already donated prizes and returned tickets for our raffle. The more 

donations we have the better the prizes.   

 

CONTACT US:  

5443 2501 

Principal:  

Julie Hommelhoff  

Assistant Principal:  

Jo Ryan 

Business Manager:  

Kristie Coates  

Leading Teachers:  

Paul Keller 

Learning Specialist: 

Katrina Johnstone 

Specialist Coordinator: 

Roxanne Tonzing 

Social Worker:  

Gai Maddams 

School Council President 

Sonia Valli 

Calendar of events: 

Friday 27th March-  

Last day Term 1   

2:15 dismissal 

Tuesday 14th April-  

Term 2 begins 

Have a great week! 

Bendigo / Sandhurst Rotary & Inner 

Wheel will again  be running a monthly 

luncheon for our community (students / 

staff) .  

Friday 17 April – BBQ 

Friday15 May – Sandwiches 

Friday 19 June – BBQ 

Friday 24 July – Sandwiches 

Friday 14 August – BBQ 

Friday 11 September – Sandwiches 

Friday 16 October – BBQ 

Last one for the year 


